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By the word of the LORD the heavens were made, and by the breath of his mouth all their host. 
Psalm 33:6 
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ST ANN’S REMEMBERS HRH QUEEN ELIZABETH II 

 
Today, ahead of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II funeral, we reflected upon her lifetime of service and 

the legacy she leaves behind. The children benefitted from a special collective worship led by Miss 
O’Shea, and wrote prayers, which are now displayed on the prayer tree in our entrance, and in our 
book of condolence. Mrs Rynn’s special book collection has also been updated to pay tribute to the 
monarch that has defined all our living memories. Classes will be able to borrow the books to share 

over the coming months. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

School will be closed on Monday 19 September due 

to the national Bank Holiday. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Whole school attendance 
year to date.  

Whole School target 96% 

98.3% 

Whole school attendance 
week ending  

9th September2022 

98.3% 

Class with best weekly 
attendance 

RP, 2H, 2S, 4H 
& 5D 
100% 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Punctuality 

School starts at 8.50am. 

Lessons start at 8.50am. 

School gates open at 8.40am. 

Children arriving after 8.50am 

will need to use the main 

entrance. Children who enter 

school via the main entrance will 

be registered as late. Regularly 

missing the beginning of lessons 

has a negative impact on a 

child’s progress and wellbeing.  

Number of pupils 

with 100% attendance 

this week 

382 

 

 

 

Attendance Expectations 

Children are expected to be in school every day unless they are 

unwell. All other reasons will be unauthorised.  If your child is 

going to be absent, contact school and let us know before 9.20am. 

Children not in school may receive a phone call home or home 

visit. In line we our Attendance Policy, we are committed to 

supporting families in improving their child’s attendance, before 

taking legal action. 



 

NUMBOTS & TIMESTABLE ROCKSTARS 

 
Daily use of Numbots and TTRockstars has been proved to boost number of times table recall speed 

significantly, impacting positively on children's Mathematical Development. 

Just as the expectation at St Ann's is to read for 5 out of every 7 each week, the expectation to access 

either Numbots (EY - Y2) and TTRockstars (Y2 - Y6) is the same. 

The table below shows the number of children who have accessed the programmes in the last 7 days. 

You can show that your child has accessed either of the programmes by simply ticking the logo off in 

your child's home school diary. Let's do this! 

RP RR 1A 1T 2H 2S 3E 3H 4F 4H 5D 5O 6A 6M 

5 12 3 5 7 2 19 7 16 11 6 4 7 5 

 

Most Improved 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FS: Harry W & Alex B Year 3: Henry S & Thomas R 

Year 1: Niamh M & Amber M Year 4: Elsa D & Oliver P 

Year 2: Amelia K & Ellie H Year 5: Francesca R & Myles W 

Year 6: Lucas B & Ellie W 
 

 

HEALTH & SAFETY NOTICE 

 
Please can parents/ carers instruct their child not 
to swing on the railing at the front of school after 
they have been dismissed by staff. This is a health 

and safety matter. Thank you 
 

 

CHASING RAINBOWS UPDATE 

 
This summer Rainhill Chasing Rainbow's collected 
62 bags of litter. Thanks to the following children 

Flynn H-C 6A, Joshua O 6M 
Sonny O 2S and Jude H-C 2S. 

Thank you for continuing to support the Group. 
 

 

NEW: WORSHIP THROUGH SONG 

 
 
 
 
 

We are delighted to announce that Mrs Bolton-
Maggs, who directs the church choir, will be 
supporting our some of our Friday Worship 

through Song sessions. Special thanks to Mrs 
Bolton-Maggs for volunteering her time to enrich 

our spiritual lives. 

 

FAMILY WORSHIP 

 
Well done to 6M for their family worship all about 
the Fundamental British Value of Democracy.  
 
On Friday 23 September at 9.00am in the hall, 6A 
will lead a Family Worship. Please wait at the hall 
doors at the back of school ready to be admitted. 
 
 
 

 



 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

 
We are looking forward to celebrating Macmillan Coffee Morning, further details will follow shortly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WEEKLY REMINDERS 
 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM REMINDERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Please note, it is no longer compulsory to wear 

items of clothing with the school and Trust logos 

on. Children may wear plain navy-blue items of 

school uniform. 

 

SCHOOL SHOES REMINDER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOAST 

 

The deadline for Toast (Years 1-6) for this half term 
has now passed. Please see the flyer attached to this 
Newsletter for details of the payments required for 

future half terms. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

EARLY YEARS SNACK 

 

Foundation stage children receive Snack on a daily 
basis. We would be most grateful if you would make 
payment on Arbor of the following amounts by the 

due dates: 
 

Autumn 1 - £6.80 at your earliest convenience 
Autumn 2 - £7.60 by 17th October 2022 
Spring 1 - £5.60 by 16th December 2022 

Spring 2 - £6.00 by 7th February 2023 
Summer 1 - £5.80 by 28th March 2023 
Summer 2 - £6.40 by 22nd May 2023 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

 

TERM DATES 

 
Term Open on Close on 

Autumn 
Term 2022 

5th September 2022 20th October 2022 

31st October 2022 21st December 2022 

Spring  
Term 2023 

4th January 2023 10th February 2023 

20th February 2023 31st March 2023 

Summer 
Term 2023 

17th April 2023 25th May 2023 

6th June 2023 19th July 2023 
 

 

PURCHASING SCHOOL ITEMS 

 
If you wish to purchase a school item this can now 
be done through Arbor. If you  make a purchase 
please email the school office at stannsce@three-
saints.org.uk so that arrangements can be made to 
issue the item. Current prices are as follows: 
 

School Bag £9.00 
Junior Tie £3.50 

Elasticated Tie £3.00 
Children’s University Passport £3.00 

Replacement Home School Diary £4.00 

Courtesy 
 

Care 
 

Concentration  

St. Ann’s Church of England Primary School 
View Road, Rainhill, Merseyside, L35 0LQ 

Tele: 0151 426 5869 
Website: http://www.rainhillstanns.co.uk  

Email: stannsce@three-saints.org.uk 
Twitter: @RainhillStAnns   

Headteacher: Mrs Laura Rynn 

 

‘But those who trust in the Lord, they will find new strength.  

They will soar high on wings like eagles’ Isaiah 40:31  
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